Paula Riso

From: Mike Wegley

Sent: Friday, April 28, 2017 2:30 PM

To: 'Erath, Amanda'

Cc: Vanessa Emerzian; Keith Van Der Maaten

Subject: RE: Marina Coast Water District Regional Urban Water Augmentation Project WIIN Eligibility

Dear Ms. Erath,

Please accept this email as confirmation to include the Marina Coast Water District Regional Water Augmentation Project in the list of eligible projects that may be eligible for funding under section 4009 of the Water Infrastructure Improvements for the Nation (WIIN) Act. Marina Coast Water District would be honored to be included in a letter to Congress of the list of eligible projects with a completed Title XVI Feasibility Study Report and on a list of eligible projects publicly available on the Bureau of Reclamations website.

We would welcome any updates or notifications on the WIIN Act and would appreciate the opportunity to apply for funding through a competitive grant program for planning, design and construction of desalination and water recycling projects. Please contact me at (831) 883-5925 if you should have any questions or require additional information.

Sincerely, Mike

Michael Wegley, P.E.

District Engineer | Marina Coast Water District 2840 4th Avenue | Marina, CA 93933 Ph (831)883-5925 | Mob (831)236-3449 | Fax (831) 883-5978 www.MCWD.org

From: Erath, Amanda [mailto:aerath@usbr.gov]

Sent: Thursday, April 27, 2017 7:10 AM

To: Mike Wegley < MWegley@mcwd.org>
Cc: Vanessa Emerzian < vemerzian@usbr.gov>

Subject: Marina Coast Water District Regional Urban Water Augmentation Project WIIN Eligibility

Dear Mr. Wegley:

The Bureau of Reclamation (Reclamation) is working to identify desalination and water recycling projects that may be eligible for funding under section 4009 of the Water Infrastructure Improvements for the Nation (WIIN) Act.

Based on your response to recent correspondence, Reclamation plans to include this project in a letter to Congress identifying it as an eligible project under WIIN. The letter to Congress will identify a list of projects eligible to apply for funding through a competitive grant program for planning, design, and construction of desalination and water recycling projects. At this time, we would like to provide an opportunity for you to confirm that you would like your project to be included in the list of projects that will be transmitted to Congress. Please note the list of eligible projects will be made available publicly via Reclamation's website.

Please reply to this email by May 5, 2017 confirming that the project should be included in the list of eligible projects in a letter to Congress. If no response is received by May 5, 2017, Reclamation will not include the project in the list of eligible projects.

Your response is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions about this request, or require additional time to respond, please contact me at 303-445-2766.

Thank you, **Amanda Erath**

Program Analyst
Policy and Administration
Denver Federal Center
Building 67 (84-51000)
P.O. Box 25007
Denver, CO 80225-0007

Office: (303) 445-2766 Email: aerath@usbr.gov

On Thu, Mar 30, 2017 at 5:45 PM, Mike Wegley MWegley@mcwd.org wrote:

Dear Ms. Erath,

The District is pursuing plans to construct the recycled water portion of the Regional Urban Water Augmentation Project and has an active application for funding with the Department of Water Resources State Revolving Fund. 90% plans for the first phase of construction are complete and 100% plans are anticipated to be completed in April for bidding in May assuming SRF funding in June. CEQA and NEPA for the project is complete. The Final EA and FONSI are complete, too.

Would you please be so kind as to email a copy of the MCWD Regional Urban Water Augmentation Project Title XVI Feasibility Report for our records? Having been with the District less than 2 years, I have been unsuccessful in finding a copy of this particular report.

Thank you,

Mike

Michael Wegley, PE

District Engineer | Marina Coast Water District

2840 4th Avenue | Marina, CA 93933

Ph (831)883-5925 | Mob (831)236-3449 | Fax (831) 883-5978

www.MCWD.org

From: Sotomayor, Suzanne [mailto:ssotomayor@usbr.gov]

Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2017 2:17 PM **To:** Mike Wegley < MWegley@mcwd.org>

Subject: Status of the Marina Coast Water District Regional Urban Water Augmentation Project (Action Due Date: April

28, 017)

Please see the attached letter from the Bureau of Reclamation. The letter asks for your response to several questions regarding your completed Title XVI Water Reclamation and Reuse Feasibility Study by April 28, 2017. If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Amanda Erath at 303-445-2766 or aerath@usbr.gov.

Thank you,

Roseann Gonzales

Policy and Administration

Bureau of Reclamation

Suzanne "Suzy" Sotomayor

Secretary for

Asset Management

Water Resources and Planning Division

Bureau of Reclamation

P.O. Box 25007 (84-50000)

Denver, CO 80225

Phone 303-445-2049

Fax 720-544-4840